[image: image1.png]












Please Check Against Delivery







PLEASE CHECK AGAINST DELIVERY
Statement by H.E. Sabine Böhlke-Möller, Ambassador/Permanent Representative, during the Interactive Debates on the Universal Periodic Review of Guyana, 28 January 2015, 09h00 – 12h30

Thank you Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Guyana to the 21st Session of the UPR. Namibia takes note of the removal by means of legislation, of the mandatory death penalty for persons convicted of murders and the substitution thereof with life imprisonment and imprisonment with the possibility of parole. 
Namibia commends Guyana on the appointment of an Ombudsman in January 2014 and the support provided for the continued functioning of the Women and Gender Equality Commission. 

Namibia recommends the following:  
1. That Guyana ratifies the 2nd Optional Protocol to the ICCPR with the aim to total abolition of the death penalty.
2. Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women. 
3. That Guyana takes all necessary measures including law reform initiatives to eliminate violence against children in all forms, including corporal punishment. 
We wish Guyana all the best during their review.  
I thank you Mr. President   
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